


We currently have 734 members.

Welcome to eight new members for 2024:

Melissa Emery, New Hampton, NH 5702
V. Kelly Bellis, Ellsworth, ME 5703
Alan Douglas, Otisfield, ME 5704
Brian Staples, Greenfield, IN 5705
Tim Emard, Dartmouth, NS 5706

Bill Pearsall, Garland, ME 5707
Pamela Brett, Berkeley, CA 5708
Theresa Erskine, Greenville, SC 5709

As members renew, I have been sending membership cards to those who request them and add to
the list as more members ask for cards. Again, I am trying to save postage from sending
membership cards to only those who want them.

Also, remember that if you enjoy the emailed newsletter and would forgo a printed copy, you can
let me know at debnowers@gmail.com. You may also request TMG in electronic form only. If
you have already made either request, you need not do it again. I have your name on my growing

-

Deborah Nowers, Membership Secretary

QUERY

Searching for parents of Charlotte HORN and John KENNARD, Jr of Shapleigh, Maine.

Charlotte was born in January 1800 in Shapleigh (now Acton), Maine. She married John Kennard Junior in

Shapleigh, her on December 27, 1823.

Three daughters were born to this marriage, however, only one had children. John died sometime around 1853

according to family records, but no death certificate or gravestone has been found. Charlotte eventually moved to

Sullivan, New Hampshire with her two surviving daughters. She passed away in 1879.

There are large families of Horns and Kennards in western Maine. Many are listed in census records and town

histories, but mention neither Charlotte or John, Jr.

A marriage certificate for a John Kennard and Margaret Merrifield is found in York, Maine showing August 22,

1794. My John Kennard, Jr. was born in 1797. They removed to Cornish. I believe them to be parents, but

no proof. There are several Horn families in Shapleigh in 1800 census, but which family is Town

historians cannot locate them.

Marcia Huntley Maloney, Southern California

Torriecat15@gmail.com

to know who we are and
where we came from. Without this enriching knowledge, there is a hollow yearning. No matter
what our attainments in life, there is still a vacuum, an emptiness, and the most disquieting

Alex Haley, American writer



Maine Genealogical Society Chapters

Penobscot County Genealogical Society
Bangor Public Library, 145 Harlow Street,
Bangor, Me
Meets: 3rd Wednesday of each month
FB: www.pengen.org
Chapter Rep: Julie Brownie

jsgbrownie@gmail.com

Wawenoc Genealogical Society
Belfast Free Library, 106 High Street, Belfast,
Me
Meets: 2pm, 3rd Wednesday of each month
Chapter Rep: Deborah Nowers
debnowers@gmail.com

Aroostook County Genealogical Society
Archival Room, Caribou Public Library,
30 High Street, Caribou, Me
[FB] www.ac-gs.org
Meets: 6:30 pm (social time 6:00), 4th Monday
of each month, (except May and Dec)

Chapter Rep: Donald Savage
Dsavage7@maine.rr.com

Wassebec Genealogical Society
Thompson Free Library
Main Street, Dover-Foxcroft, Me
Meets: on select Sundays at 2 pm
Contact for dates: Shirley Wright
Swright345@gmail.com
Chapter Rep: Ken Beach
Kenandann.beach@gmail.com

Hancock County Genealogical Society
Riverview Room, Ellsworth Public
Library, 20 State Street, Ellsworth, Me
[FB] https://hancockgenealogy.me
Meets: 10 am, 2nd Saturday of each month

Chapter Rep: Ralph Harris
CVFD4208@outlook.com

The Sandy River Valley Chapter of MGS
Cutler Memorial Library (Farmington Public) or
Farmington LDS Facility,
www.sandyriver.maineroots.org
Contact: Flossie E Dere
flossiedere@gmail.com
(207) 645-2257

Greater Portland Chapter of MGS
First Congregational Church, 301 Cottage Road,
South Portland, Me
[FB] https://facebook.com/groups/gpcmgs
Meets: 1PM First Saturday of the month Sept
through June

(except Dec) Meets by Zoom: January, February,
March
Chapter Rep: Diane Holden gpcmgs@gmail.com

Mid Coast Chapter of MGS
Rockport Public Library, Limerock Street,

Rockport, Me
Meets: 6:30 pm, 4th Wednesday of the month
Chapter Rep: Helen A Shaw
helenshawme@gmail.com

Washington County Historical and Genealogical
Society
Meets: Quarterly
See website:
https://mail.maineroots.org/chapters/washington-
county-historical-society
Contact: Washington County Manager:
rgmanager@washingtoncountymaine.com

Taconett Falls Chapter of MGS
Genealogical Library, 10 Lithgow Street, Winslow.
Me
Library open: Wed 1pm-4pm, Sat 12pm-3pm
(except Jan, Feb, Mar)
taconettfalls11@yahoo.com
[FB] www.maineroots.org
Meets: 2 pm 3rd Sunday of the month
Chapter Rep: Bruce Hanson
dkbjorn@beeline-online.net

MGS-DIG (DNA Interest Group)
VIA Zoom
Meets: 10am Noon, 3rd Saturday each month
"Due to the sensitive discussions and materials
on family member's DNA, this is a closed group,
monthly invitations are sent out to group
members and to those to ask to join"
All participants must agree to follow our Code of
Ethics
To get a Zoom Invitation:
Contact Nancy LeCompte
MaineDNA@outlook.com





Maine Genealogical Society Publications
The Maine Genealogical Society began a program of transcribing town vital records and other books of value for Maine genealogical research in 1985.In 2015, we
began self-publishing with less overhead as the exclusive source for books, with lower prices. Books are hardcover unless noted, on acid-free paper. MGS membership

perk allows for a discounted price. Shipping and ME State sales tax (if applicable) will be added to your order.

HELP WANTED COMPILING MORE MAINE TOWN VITAL RECORDS



Maine Genealogical Society Bylaws Amendments









Mark Your Calendar!
2024 Fall Conference, Saturday, September 14th

Seeking Your Elusive Ancestors
Event Center Way, Brewer, ME 04412

featuring
Staff from New England Historic Genealogical Society

David Allen Lambert and Melanie McComb
~

Their topics will include financial transactions, veterans of the
Revolutionary and Civil War, 17th century immigrants, the

impoverished in the Colonial Period, maiden names, and our

~
More details to follow! Doors open at 8AM!

Register Early!



Fall Conference Speakers Bios

David Allen Lambert, Chief Genealogist has been on the staff of American
Ancestors since 1993 and is an internationally recognized speaker on the topics of
genealogy and history. He has authored many articles in the New England
Historical and Genealogical Register, the New Hampshire Genealogical
Record, Rhode Island Roots, Mayflower Descendant, and American
Ancestors magazine; and is the author of eleven books including A Guide to
Massachusetts Cemeteries and Vital Records of Stoughton, Massachusetts, to the
end of the year 1850. David is an elected Fellow of the Massachusetts Historical
Society in Boston, Mass., and a life member of the New Hampshire Society of the
Cincinnati and the General Society of the War of 1812. David also serves as the
tribal genealogist for the Massachusett Tribe at Punkapoag in Massachusetts. His
areas of expertise include New England and Atlantic Canadian records of the 17th
through 21st century; American and international military records; DNA research;
and Native American and African American genealogical research in New
England.

Melanie McComb, Senior Genealogist, assists library visitors, both on-site and
online, with their family history research. She is an international lecturer who
teaches on a variety of topics. Melanie holds a B.S. degree from the State
University of New York at Oswego. She previously served as the social media
coordinator for the NextGen Genealogy Network, a non-profit that creates a
community for younger genealogists, where she managed the Facebook and Twitter
accounts. She continues her interest in helping younger genealogists get involved at
American Ancestors by assisting with educational programs from local schools,
scout groups, and universities. Her areas of expertise include Irish genealogy, DNA,
Atlantic Canada, Jewish genealogy, and military records.

Please help!
Our current accountant needs to step down from the position for family health issues. We are looking for
individuals who have bookkeeping experience and are looking for part-time work. All work is done from
home. Basic tasks include manage invoicing receipts, general ledger entries, reporting for board and
annual meetings, bank reconciliation, compiling tax information for the accountant, inventory tracking,
work closely with the membership secretary and treasurer, etc. Qualifications should include proficiency
in QuickBooks, high attention to detail, and ability to work independently. As stated in the Welcome our
current accountant is willing to help with the transition for as long as possible. There is a financial stipend
involved in this position. Please send your name, email address, with your background and qualifications
through MGS Website email with the subject heading Bookkeeping Position. Thank you!
__________________________________________________________________________________________



NGS Presents Awards for Excellence in Genealogy Scholarship and
Service at 2024 Family History Conference

NGS presented awards to those whose work highlights excellence in genealogy
scholarship and service at a plenary session on Saturday, 18 May, during its Virtual
Family History Conference, Expanding Possibilities. At the plenary session Blaine
T. Bettinger, PhD, JD, led a panel of experts who addressed Intelligence
and Genealogy: A Discussion of Issues and Awards Committee Chair
Judy Nimer Muhn followed with an awards presentation. Awards presented were
the Awards of Merit, Awards of Excellence, and the Genealogy Tourism Award.

The Award of Merit is presented to an individual or non-profit genealogical or
historical organization to recognize exceptional contributions to the field of
genealogy over a period of five or more years. Their work must have significantly
aided research or increased interest in genealogy. This year the NGS board of
directors presented the award to the following distinguished leaders in our sector.

Marlene A. Groves has been a prolific transcriber of Maine vital records and has
been the inspiration behind the successful Special Publications program of the
Maine Genealogical Society for more than twenty years. In 2000, she compiled her
first volume of town vital records. Groves has since completed thirty published
volumes of records essential to Maine genealogy and family history. She also has
been instrumental in assisting others in their own transcription projects, providing
templates and guidelines and consulting on difficult issues of organization,
handwriting, and typesetting. Now retired, Groves worked many years for Picton
Press, a major genealogical publishing company. She has long been a member of
the Maine Genealogical Society and has served on its board of directors.

Editors Note: Maine Genealogical Society would like to say thank you, Marlene for all the
years of dedicated work she has done towards the advancement of genealogical research in
Maine. Congratulations!
_________________________________________________________________________________________

A Genealogist

We are the chosen. In each family, there is one who seems called to find the ancestors. To put
flesh on their bones and make them alive again, to tell the family story and feel that somehow,
they know and approve. Doing genealogy is not a cold gathering of facts, but instead, breathing
life into all who have gone before. We are the storytellers of the tribe.



Maine Genealogical Society
AWARD OF EXCELLENCE IN GENEALOGICAL

RESEARCH AND SCHOLARSHIP

Nomination Form
Nominations for any Calendar Year Must Be Received by August 15th of that Year.

This award does not necessarily have to be an annual award.

The AWARD OF EXCELLENCE IN GENEALOGICAL RESEARCH and SCHOLARSHIP is presented to an
individual:
(1) in recognition of outstanding research published in an MGS publication (recipient does not have to be a
current MGS member).
(2) in recognition of research or other genealogical information published in a non-MGS publication (recipient
does have to be a current MGS member).

Mail to:
Awards Committee

Maine Genealogical Society
PO Box 2602

Waterville, ME 04903-2602





Join or Renew Online: https://maineroots.org/shop/membership




